Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, May 12, 2015
8:30 a.m. @ Camden National Bank 
Attendees: Jen Saunders, Heidi Grindle, Paul Pangburn, Crystal Richards, and Teri Carlisle
Scholarship Committee:
The Scholarship Committee (Jen, Josh, Louis, and Paul) will be meeting this week.  They have received applications from 12 interested students.  All the applications have been outstanding.  One of the high school student mentoring members submitted an application. 
Focus Group:
The Focus Group (Betty, Crystal, Mark, and Louis) recently met.  They are preparing to bring an in home care business to the Noontime Rotary Club very shortly.  A definite meeting date has not been set yet.  The business owner has five main concerns.  Her biggest struggle is finding good employees while paying in the $10 per hour range.  The club has budgeted for 6 focus groups.  Louis will be taking a leave of absence this summer.
New Member Recruitment:
Jessica Beal Hamilton will be joining the Club shortly.  

Scott Kane is interested in joining the Club; he can see the benefits of becoming a member; however has concerns with being able to meet the minimal attendance requirements.  Jen has discussed this concern with Scott and they feel he will be able to meet that requirement.   
Tiffany Butler is interested in joining the Club; however, would like to continue to visit the Club a little longer.

The Club would like to gain Kelly Brown as a member, as Rebecca Hobbs recently left the Club.

There was a discussion concerning encouraging the Director of Healthy Acadia to join the Club.  

Kristie Overlock has shown some interest in joining the Club.  A member will reach out to Kristie after she settles into her new role with the Chamber.  

Miscellaneous Membership Topics:
There was a discussion on continuing to have great programs to keep all members and potential members interested in attending the meetings.  This will help to keep our attendance percentage up.  Members felt it would be best to limit the number of power point presentations used for the entire presentation.  When scheduling presentations try to maintain a balance between non-profit organizations, for profit businesses, and invite some interesting summer visitors.  

A discussion was held on the best way to organize scheduling presenters.  The committee format did not seem to work very efficiently; it was felt having one member oversee the scheduling would work best.  Members should continue to be divided into groups so that they are responsible for submitting and contacting presenters for scheduling by the one member in charge of the calendar of speakers.  
Each quarter of the program calendar is traditionally made up of out of office programs, Club Assembly, Student Meeting, requests to speak, and other program topics of interest.

Generally out and about programs are well attended; the Club will continue to offer a few. 
Crystal will be attending the Leadership Hancock County graduation ceremony.  She will be observing graduates past and present for potential new members with Noontime Rotary.
Public Relations:
Teri will continue to email weekly reminders/updates on what is happening this week at Noontime Rotary.

Fundraising Projects:
The annual E-Waste Event is scheduled for July 25, 2015 at Home Depot from 7 AM to 12 PM.  Electronic Ends has committed to this date and time.  The Club has a banner for this event and orange shirts.
There was a discussion on researching the possibility of adding an SOS Event.  This fundraising idea was suggested as an easy low overhead way of generating some extra funds; it would allow documents to be shredded on site.  Jen will check into the details of planning this project for this fall.

There was a short discussion on whether the Ducky Race should stay on the list of fundraisers.  This is a fun fundraiser that needs a committee to organize the different pieces of it.

Student Mentoring Program:
The students will be running the meeting this week.  They have a program planned for this meeting.  Paul met with the students and provided the Board with some of their suggestions and thoughts on the Club.
The students suggested having a name game to start off each meeting.  This would help the students and Club members remember everyone’s name.  If not this, some type of icebreaker at the start of each meeting would be beneficial to the students.  The students liked all of the programs offered.  They suggested adding a law enforcement officer presentation to the scheduled programs.  Even though Club members felt the students did not appear to have taken something from every meeting the students stated they did take something away from each presentation.  Bev Homich was very pleased with the program evaluations and has already started looking for students to take part in the program next year.  Another program idea for next year is asking the hiring person from Hannaford Supermarket to speak to the students. 

Crystal will pick up graduation cards for the seniors.

A suggestion was made to invite the principal, superintendent or the curriculum director to become a member of the Club or at least to attend a few meetings.

A suggestion was made to have a Noontime Rotary table at the high school Open House as well as at the College Night, to gain exposure.

A suggestion was made to schedule a Noontime Rotary meeting at the Hancock County Technical Center, or invite them to present as a program.  They traditionally do not serve lunch on Thursdays.  The Board felt this should be an annual meeting to help with their fundraising efforts, possibly the meeting could be moved to a Wednesday while the café is open.

Treasurer Report:
All dues have been collected for this year.  This was the latest the Club has ever been in getting all the dues paid.  Bills will be emailed out on June 1 and will be due on or before July 1.  Jessica will be billed on July 1 in the amount of $250.00 ($200.00 regular membership fee and $50.00 one-time new member fee).  

Next Board meeting will be at 8:00 AM on June 16, 2015 at Gibson Financial Services.

Adjourned at 9:32 AM
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